Minutes of the BCA Meeting

Date:  October 21, 2008
Location:  Ceil Greber’s house, 1522 Williamsburg
Attendees:  Amanda Veoni, Lee Borellis, Steve Jurman, Tara Taylor, Jane Milbee, Ashlee Esplen, Liz Ure, Bill Miller, Gary Pete, Ceil Greber, Jen Suiters

Absent:  Sarah Kuharik, Damon Mahon, Martina Hahn, Ronni Slain

Fall Fest

· Starts at 4pm.   Those helping to set up should come at 2pm.

· Sarah will bring wood for the bonfire.

· Each BCA member will donate 5 pumpkins.

· Jen will bring tea lights.

· Steve will check if enough painting materials are at the BCA from last year, if not he’ll get more.

· Steve will take care of hot dogs and buns and will check if we have enough condiments.

· Jane and Tara will provide ingredients for s’mores.

· Jen will order ¼ keg of beer.  Ashlee will pick up.

· Amanda will bring pop.

· Sarah will advertise on website and do an email blast.

· Anyone who cannot bring help setup can drop off their items earlier to leave at Steve’s house on Friday.

Pool Lease

Steve states that he will have new lease prepared by next week and get it to Jen and Dave Bell.  The Pool Board is anxious to have it.  Bill asks that a change be made to require Pool to make their upfront payment on the 1st of January, 2009 instead of the 31st.  The payments that he makes on their behalf are due before the 31st.

Treasurer’s Report

· Membership dues and rentals are both great; surpass budget.

· Bill was instructed to pay Vigliotti $1,291.07.

· Need to check if Howard Hanna is going to donate cost of postage of Blackboard.

· Bill advised that the pool’s actual expenses will end up being less than they paid upfront and we will have to reimburse them approximately $1k

· Bill expects that the BCA will have a surplus of $2k at 12/31.

Other

· Suggestion was made by Bill to have a Blackridge Light Up Night and give a Luminaire kit to each BCA member as a “thank you” for their support.  Tentatively set for December 19 or 20.  Tara will check pricing of Luminaires.  Perhaps Sandy Creek Supply would be willing to donate the sand.  Tara suggested that a holiday party for all BCA and Pool board members be coordinated for the same evening.

· Discussed the possibly of quarterly raffle based on the Daily Number.  Jane advised that her Mother’s Day raffle to raise funds for the bingo was very successful and that the $5 cost is easy to sell.

· The B52 raffle is dead for now.  Needs a rest.

· A published schedule of events for 2009 would be a good idea.  Tentatively putting the Texan hold ‘em in January and a bingo in February.

· Ashlee will email Evan re his availability for the Beef ‘n Beer.  That is held on the Saturday before the St Patrick’s Day parade.

·  Tara will send a thank you to Vocelli Pizza for their generous donation to the bingo.  Also need to mention their donation in the Blackboard.

· BCA Directory.  Everyone is re-committing to completing their streets by Jan 31, 2009.

· Bill and Lee will coordinate a Welcome Package for new residents.  Can use the old Blackridge postcards and list upcoming events.

· Street sign project.  Want to make this a joint effort with the Garden Club.  Bill will attend their November 11 meeting and present it to them.  Ashlee will contact Sheila Mozer of the Churchhill Boro Council to see if the boro has any funding in their budget to help.

